
Dual Immersion Academy  
School Community Council Meeting Minutes 

 
DIA’s School Community Council held their monthly meeting on January 25th  at DIA. 
 
Meeting Began: 4:40pm 
Meeting Adjourned: 5:40pm 
 
Members Present:  Aubrey Avalos (Chair) 
           Suzi Ramos (Principal) 
           Erin Aguilar (Vice Chair) 

         Gilles-Henri Michel Jr 
                                   Jennifer Madrigal 

 
          
             

 
Members Absent:  Ludmila Nicolia       
          Gilles-Henri Michel Jr 
          
1. Call to Order: Erin Called the Meeting to Order. 
 
2. Welcome and Approval of Minutes:  Erin reviewed minutes from the November meetings. 
Aubrey motioned to accept the minutes and Jennifer seconded the motion. 
 
3. Review of Parent Suggestions/Complaints: There was a parent who is concerned that the 
students do not have access to the library. Pre-COVID specials use to be each one every week 
after COVID it was changed to a block situation to decreases the exposure. This was kept for 
many different reasons. The parent was concerned that their student couldn’t access the library 
outside of their rotation. Suzi addressed this with the parent and students are able to access 
the library at anytime. 
 
Another parent brought up the fact that it appeared the middle school students had the ability 
to create a google classroom of their own. This has been resolved on an admin level. Only 
approved DIA teachers will be able to create classrooms. 
  
4. School Safety and Digital Citizenship: The Council watched the video on Digital Citizenship- 
the video talked about The Council and the school’s responsibility when it comes to our 
students’ digital citizenship. The video also introduced us to UEN, this organization provides a 
lot of different opportunities to cover this. They offer free classes. 
 
The school uses H-Wire. We have a tech on site 2 days a week and available anytime. The 
school uses Eyeboss to restrict access to websites.  Youtube is blocked. They do use Go  



Guardian that allows the teachers to lock students into a website, so they can’t go 
somewhere else. 
The school has policies in place that if students not follow it can lead to a Tech suspension. 
 
 
5. School Land Trust Budget Review: Mini-grants 
8200 for Dreambox 
10,000 for training (only used 3,000) 
3,800 set aside for aides- that has been used. 
Left over of just under 9,000 
We can only carry over 10%... 
Ideas that we could use the extra funding for: 
Summer Program 
Aide to help with Kindergarten 
 
6. School Positive Behavior Plan: Not discussed. 
 
 
7. Review of Mini Grant- The council reviewed and approved a mini grant for Ms Barceguin. 
She requested $408 for material that will help with Phonemic Awareness, Math and general 
classroom teaching aides. 
 
 
Aubrey motioned to adjourn the meeting. Jennifer seconded the motion, and all council 
members were in agreement. 
 
Next School Community Council Meeting will be held at 4:30pm on February 22nd.  
 
 
 
 
 


